To Sir John MacAlister.

Letter Typewritten.

13, Norham Gardens, Oxford.

June 16, 1919

Dear MacAlister,

I could come up any day this week on call except Wednesday when we have a dinner to Madan. I had a long talk yesterday with Professor Fiske of the American University Union: it is quite clear that we shall need a merger. Do try to get Donald interested in it.

The British University Committee, the American Union, and our Post graduate should all be housed in the same building. We should have a meeting at an early date about fusing the Fellowship and the Post Graduate work.

Sincerely yours,

Wm. Usler.